
WEST KELOWNA YACHT CLUB
NEWS & INFORMATION

October – November

PENDOZI
FALL



PAGE 2

SOCIAL

OFFICE HOURS

MON, WED, FRI ··· 9AM - 1PM
TUES, THUR ··· 2PM - 6PM

250-768-5472
wkyc@westkelownayachtclub.com

KATHY GABELHEI

THE PENDOZI

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Ron Mayne

Nancy & Les Stevenson

• WELCOME •

NEW MEMBERS

SOCIAL MEMBERS

The Ship's Log: Latest Reports	 04

Extra Information	 19

CULTURE DAYS
ART SHOW

PAGE 9 ··· CLICK TO VIEW

ANNUAL 
GENERAL MEETING

PAGE 10 ··· CLICK TO VIEW

All Things Nautical: Zebra & Quagga Mussels PART 3	 12

Photo Gallery: Commodore's Ball & Sail Past	 13

Club Contacts	 17

Club Information & Location	 20



PAGE 3

Experience the Dockside Difference

For over 50 years, Harris Flotebote has 
led the way in pontoon construction.

www.docksidemarine.com 770 Finns Road,  Kelowna, BC • 1.800.663.4737 • 250.765.3995  

BC‘s Trusted Source for New and Used 
Boats, Trailers, and Parts and Service

The Sea Ray 300SLX — 
smoothest ride on the water! 

Page 2 of 2
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As the boating season slowly comes to an 
end for another year it is one that we will 
definitely remember. What started out looking 
so promising in April, shifted so quickly with the 
flooding of the entire area in early May.  It was 
with the help of many members of the board 
that our club managed to survive with minimal 
structural damage. Thank you to everybody that 
helped us through a difficult time. Once we could 
finally put boats in the water in mid-summer, the 
smoke came in and limited many people from 
using the lake. Hopefully we may have a long 
warm fall with some clear days to go out and 
enjoy some time on the lake before the season 
comes to an end.

Our entertainment director Brenda Young 
managed to get the Golf tournament organized 

and provided us with a great event and in her 
spare time managed to organize and put together 
the Commodores weekend which was also 
a huge success. Thank you to everyone that 
helped out with the weekend and also to all the 
members that attended. 

Very soon we will be sending out the notice for 
the Annual General Meeting. This is an important 
meeting that covers the budget for the upcoming 
year, elects the Board of Directors for the 
upcoming year and also updates all the members 
on what the board has been doing on behalf 
of the club for the past year. It is important for 
members to attend this meeting so they are 
aware of where the club is at.

by Pat Pope

COMMODORE’S REPORT

REPORTS

Ship’s
Log

SEPT. 2017 ENTRY · · ·  PAT POPE

I cannot believe summers is coming to an end 
so quickly.  As the season winds down I’d like to 
thank the many volunteers who worked so hard 
to keep our club afloat through a most difficult 
year. 

I will be leaving my post as Vice Commodore to 
deal with personal matters effective October of 

this year. My thanks to the Board of Directors for 
all your support.

Special thanks to Brenda Young for all the hours 
spent as Entertainment  Director. Great Job!

by Scott Thresher

VICE COMMODORE REPORT SEPT. 2017 ENTRY · · ·  SCOTT THRESHER
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Income Tax 
Causing You

Sleepless Nights?

ED SCHNEIDER
AND ASSOCIATES

Ed Schneider BBA ~ THE TAX GUY
250.707.2036       1.877.494.7639
edschneiderandassociates@shaw.ca

Call us before CRA
(Revenue Canada)

calls YOU!
• Small Business

Specialist
• Personal Tax

Preparation
• Reasonable Rates
• Personalized Service

Audit

25 Yearswith Revenue
Canada

 940 Alsgard Street, Kelowna

Ph:  (250) 765-1722

irs
f

 

 s.
e.

www.margettsfiberglass.com

The Boat Repair Specialists

   Ray’s Prop Repair
              11124 Bottom Wood Lake Road 
                   Winfield, B.C., V4V 1V8 
Shop Phone 250-766-2482 Cell Phone 604-750-0103 

Summer Hours: Thurs – Mon 9am – 5:30pm

  Power Tech! Stainless Steel & Aluminium 
        Quicksilver Props & Accessories 
       Other Marine Parts & Used Props 

Richard Montgomery
Lawyer

410-1708 Dolphin Ave.
Kelowna BC  V1Y 9S4

T-250.980.3361
F-250.868.9011

richard@montgomerymiles.com

Business Law Real Estate Wills, Trusts, & Estates

   .

www.gwgkelowna.com

rant waidman



PAGE 6

REPORTS

The spring and summer of 2017 has definitely been 
a roller coaster for our club and our city.  Floods 
in May & June and terribly smoky skies in July and 
August and the constant threat of forest fires have 
definitely caused an unusual boating season.

The bar has not been as busy as we had hoped, 
cancelled events, road closures, the inability to put 
boats in the basin due to high water has definitely 
lead to reduced revenues.

We were walking uphill for several weeks in the 
Pendozi due to the floating of our vessel in the high 
water – quite a sensation.

We thank members who supported our bar during 
this period.  

We would like to come up with a new slate of 
evening fun at the bar for the fall and winter 
period.  What would you like to see at your club?  
We are looking at a painting night with Fiona Neal, 
card nights, pool nights and are looking for your 

suggestions and assistance in running more fun 
evenings at the bar.  Let us know what you would 
like to see that would bring you out to the club. We 
encourage you to participate and help support your 
club. 

We are hosting the Cultural Days Art Show & Sale 
and open house on September 30th and October 
4th.  The bar will be open and we will have a BBQ 
from 11:30 am to 1:30 pm daily.  Come down and 
see the works of Fiona Neal, Laurie Ryan, Annabel 
Stanley, Lidan Lovisa, Karen Rempel, Charlie Clark, 
Joanne Lofeudo, Jean Anne Copely and Bobby 
Vandenhoorn.

We look forward to seeing you all the AGM.

by Gail James

BAR DIRECTOR REPORT SEPT. 2017 ENTRY · · ·  GAIL JAMES

As the summer comes to an end, I am sure all 
the Snowbirds are preparing to fly away to the 
warmer climates.  If you are one of these, please 
make sure the office has either a post-dated 
cheque or updated credit card on file for both 
membership, which is due January 2, 2018, as 
well as moorage which is due March 1, 2018.  

If you are not taking off for the winter, make sure 
you watch your emails for some exciting events 
coming up at the club throughout the winter.

by Kathy Gabelhei

OFFICE MANAGER REPORT SEPT. 2017 ENTRY · · ·  KATHY GABELHEI
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REPORTS

As we are moving into fall repairs and maintenance 
of the marina basin will commence well into the 
winter. We ask the members to be extra careful 
moving around the marina during construction. 
Also we would like to remind members who 
remove their boats for the winter to take their 
mooring lines from the dock as they create a 

tripping hazard. We are still progressing with a long 
term plan for upgrading the moorage basin.

by Al Patterson & Alan James

MOORAGE REPORT SEPT. 2017 ENTRY · · ·  A PATTERSON & A. JAMES

We had very successful WKYC golf tournament 
this year!  It was great fun! We had an excellent 
turnout of WKYC golfers and even had members 
turn out just to enjoy a great meal. There were lots 
of fantastic golf prizes so with that a special thank 
you goes out to our sponsors who supported the 
club with their generous prize donations. Thanks to 
everyone who turned out to make this a wonderful 
success and especially those volunteers that made 
this an event to enjoy for all. 

Due to the floods and resulting scheduling setbacks 
WKYC saw this year we finally got around to 
hosting the Commodores Reception and Sail Past 
weekend on the first weekend in September. This 
was a difficult season for all yacht clubs on the 
lake so getting around to celebrating this event 
was well received and a very enjoyable time for 
everyone, not to mention a great opportunity to 
wear white and blue. Club member turnout was 
exceptional and the weather was just fantastic not 
to mention the wonderful champagne reception 
and tasty hors d'oeuvres. The weather continued 

to hold out for the Commodore Sail Past in which 
numerous power boats and sail boats paid tribute 
to the Commodore Pat Pope and his lovely wife 
Shirley. 

Thank you to all that showed up for this very 
special weekend. The weekend ended with a great 
BBQ on the patio featuring the live band, Sierra. 
Thanks again to all board members and volunteer 
club members that made this weekend possible 
and a great success. Volunteers are the foundation 
of WKYC club and none of this would be possible 
without your assistance so a special thanks to 
those of you who continue to volunteer and make 
this a club we can all be proud off!

by Brenda Young

ENTERTAINMENT REPORT SEPT. 2017 ENTRY · · ·  BRENDA YOUNG
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AGM
NOTE

Only full members in good standing
will be permitted to vote

WEDNESDAY · OCTOBER 18, 2017
@ 7 : 0 0 P M  S H A R P

PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND, YOUR VOTE COUNTS!
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SponsorsSponsors
thanks for your suppport!

BDO DUNWOODY LLP
BFI Progressive Waste Solutions
Big O Tires
Constellation Brands Canada Inc.
DOCKSIDE MARINE CENTRE
FIFTH AVE AUTO
Hester Creek winery
HOTEL ELDORADO
Kettle Valley Steam Railway
Michaelbrook Ranch Golf Course
Moores Clothing Store
Petro CanadaCardlock
RAYBURN'S MARINE WORLD
Sammy J's
Summerland Golf & Country Club
Summerland Vinegar Works
TREE BREWING
Two Eagles Golf Course
Urban Links Golf Training
Andre's Electronic Experts
Pepper Pot Grill
Globastar Canada (SPOT)
Off the Grid Organic Winery
Ciao Bella Winery
Indigenous World Winery
Fenders Automotive Repair

BCAA
BMO
Canadian Tire
Cherry Pit Restaurant & Catering
CIBC
Gasthaus on the Lake
KELLY O'BRYANS
LA CUCINA RISTORANTE
Landmark Cinemas
Natures Fare Markets
OK Deck Doctor
Original Joe's
RAY'S PROP REPAIR
ROYAL BANK
Tim Hortons
Ultimate Hockey
OUTBOUND CYCLE AND SPORTS
Blind Angler
91 Bar and Grill
Save On Foods
Banner Recreation
Bonfire Restraunt
Courses Restaurant at Shannon 
Lake
Curves
Global Fitness & Racquet Club
Home Depot

Libertines Ladies Wear
LORDCO Auto parts
Neighbors Pizza Kitchen & Pub
One Board Shop
SELKA BOAT CENTRE
Shannon Lake Golf Course
SPA AT THE COVE
Suzanne's
T-Bones
T-Bones
The Cove Lakeside Resort
The Tea Lady
The Ten Spot
Valoroso Foods
Volcanic Hills Estate Winery
Waterplay Solutions Corp.
19 Okanagan Grill & Bar
Liquor Depot
Grizzli Winery
L&D Meats & Deli
Little Straw Winery
Sandhill Wines
ATLANTIS MARINE
Bad Tattoo Brewing Co. Ltd.
Bailey's Shine Shop
Beaumont Estate Winery

Dogwood Nursery
Gellatly Bay Boat Valey & Storage
Golf Town
Harmony Honda
J.K. SCHMIDT JEWELERS
Jackson Triggs Winery
LONDON DRUGS
Mission Hill Family Estates Winery
Mt. Boucherie Winery
PEACHLAND IGA
Progressive Waste Solutions
Quails' Gate Winery
Rollingdale Winery
SAM'S MARINE SURVEYOR
Swiss Chalet
The Hatch
Thornhaven Estates Winery
West Kelowna Marine
Wet Zone Leisure Pool & Spa
WHISKi-JACKS Pub
WOW Golf Club
8th Generation Vineyard
Okanagan Spirits
Okanagan Chrysler Jeep Dodge



Crown West Fitness is excited to announce that Erik Paterson has joined our team as a Kinesiologist / 
Certified Personal Trainer

Erik first discovered his passion for health and fitness while weightlifting with his friends during lunch 
hours and his break periods in his high school gym. His diverse athletic background allowed him to 
quickly discover the functional benefits of his newfound hobby.

His passion led him to pursue a career in health and fitness. Erik earned his Bachelor’s degree in 
Human Kinetics from the University of British Columbia in April and his personal training certification 
from the Canadian Society for Exercise Physiology (CSEP – CPT) shortly after.

Erik firmly believes that exercise is not only medicine, but also an absolute necessity for everyone to 
live their best life.

Call or text for a free consultation with Erik and let his knowledge and experience speak for itself.

(250) 469 – 3690 / erikpaterson6@gmail.com
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EVENTSEVENTSH O L D  YO U R  N E X T  E V E N T  AT

WEST KELOWNA YACHT CLUB

WEDDINGS · PARTIES · EVENTS · SEMINARS

250-768-5472
CALL TODAY!CALL TODAY!
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This is the 3rd article concerning invasive zebra and 
quagga mussels and their threat to the Columbian 
River Basin and speaks to the governmental and 
volunteer organizations that have been developed to 
deal with the potential infestation.
The Columbian River Basin encompasses Montana, 
Idaho, Oregon, and Washington in the US and British 
Columbia in Canada. The Columbia originates in the 
BC Rockies and boarders Alberta to the east and  
Kinbasket Lake, Revelstoke and Kelowna in northwest 
BC, flowing south into the US where it empties into 
the Pacific Ocean near the Oregon/Washington 
border.
In British Columbia the Ministry of Environment 
through the Inter Ministry Invasive Species Working 
Group “IMISWG” leads the implementation of the 
Early Detection and Rapid Response System “EDRR” 
for invasive species, including zebra and quagga 
mussels. The Poachers Hot Line falls under the BC 
Conservation Office at (1 887 952 7277).
In 2016, the Government of BC provided over $2 
million to BC government agencies to support the 
invasive mussel program. The money has been used 
to open 8 permanent invasive mussel inspection 
stations at major entry points on the Alberta and US 
borders supported by 32 conservation officers. In 
additions 6 new decontamination stations have been 
added to the effort.
The Invasive Species Society of BC “ISSBC” located 
in Williams Lake is a “not for profit” organization. 
It was established over 10 years ago to provide 
information, education, research, organizational 
assistance, training for identification and reporting, 
and management of invasive species for both 
public and private organizations. There are 26 
members on their BOD with representation from 
Federal, Provincial, Regional, Local, First Nations 
governments and a wide cross section of industry 
including forestry, transportation, agriculture, and 
tourism to name a few. They are funded by over 45 
corporate, public and governmental organizations.

Additionally in 2016, a joint agreement was formed 
among Alberta, BC, Saskatchewan, Manitoba and 
the Yukon government ministers to enable increased 
coordination among jurisdictions. The aim is to 
share resources and planning related to prevention 
and response to aquatic invasive species including 
preplanning related to watercraft inspection stations 
to avoid duplication and to connect with other 
resources from other provinces in the event of any 
invasive mussel detections.
Lastly, since invasive mussels do not comply with our 
border crossing laws the “100th Meridian Initiative” 
agreement was organized among State, Provincial, 
Federal, Regional and Local government agencies to 
prevent the westward spread of zebra and quagga 
mussels in North America.
Ok! Fairly boring so why all the fuss and hurry to get 
these structures in place?
A few facts:
One female invasive mussel can produce up to one 
million off spring in 1 year.
Invasive mussel  larvae (villagers) was discovered 
in Montana lakes in 2016. It’s hoped they do not take 
hold.
Invasive mussels clear the water of good plankton, 
reducing fish food and increasing water clarity which 
in turn allows for the growth of nuisance algae on 
lake bottoms. At one time Lake Michigan’s visual 
depth was 20 ft and today it is 100 ft because of the 
plankton reduction.
These mussels are relentless and move fast once 
established!

ARTICLES

ZEBRA & QUAGGA MUSSELS
ALL THINGS

N A U TIC AL

Tom Cole
ADVERTISING DIRECTOR

contributed by

SEPTEMBER 2017 · · ·  TOM COLE
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PHOTOS

COMMODORE'S BALL & SAIL PAST



PAGE 16

PHOTOS

COMMODORE'S BALL & SAIL PAST
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PHOTOS

COMMODORE'S BALL & SAIL PAST
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ADVERTISING

Want To Advertise
YOUR BUSINESS
in The Pendozi?

Advertising Prices
Full Page.......................... $60.00+gst
1/2 Page........................... $35.00+gst
1/3 Page........................... $25.00+gst
Business Card...................$15.00+gst

1890 Byland Road, West Kelowna, BC   250-769-1466   selkaboatcentre.com

WE HAVE EVERYTHING YOU NEED ON THE WATER: stand up paddleboards, 
wakeboards, kneeboards, wakeskates, 1-4 person tubes, tow ropes and more! 

Come check us out, we look forward to helping you!

•  New Boat Sales  •  Used Boat Sales  
•  Certified Technicians for inboard and outboard engines

Where Service Makes the Difference

New Line!
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CONTACTS

FLAG OFFICERS 2016 ·· · 2017

PAT POPE
COMMODORE

778-755-0183 commodore@westkelownayachtclub.com

SCOTT THRESHER
VICE COMMODORE

250-768-8570 vice@westkelownayachtclub.com

CRAIG GATES
REAR COMMODORE

250-826-4787 rear@westkelownayachtclub.com

BRIAN JAMIESON
PAST COMMODORE

250-707-2017 past@westkelownayachtclub.com

STEPHEN ENNS
STAFF CAPTAIN

250-801-7365 staffcaptain@westkelownayachtclub.com
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CONTACTS

CLUB DIRECTORS 2016 ·· · 2017

ALJAMES
MOORAGE DIRECTOR

250-212-8696
moorage@westkelownayachtclub.com

GAILJAMES
BAR DIRECTOR

250-826-7553
bar@westkelownayachtclub.com

TIM KRISA
INDOOR MAINTENANCE

555-123-4567
indoor@westkelownayachtclub.com

TOM COLE
ADVERTISING & MEDIA

778-754-2221
advertising@westkelownayachtclub.com

VACANT
DIRECTOR AT LARGE

director@westkelownayachtclub.com

AL STEWART
DIRECTOR AT LARGE

778-821-2060
director@westkelownayachtclub.com

ALPATTERSON
MOORAGE DIRECTOR

250-769-7154
moorage@westkelownayachtclub.com

TERRYJAGGERS
HARBOUR MASTER

250-317-7646
harbour@westkelownayachtclub.com

LORNE DASH
OUTDOOR MAINTENANCE

555-123-4567
outdoor@westkelownayachtclub.com

BRENDA YOUNG
ENTERTAINMENT DIRECTOR

250-870-1628
entertainment@westkelownayachtclub.com

KATHY GABELHEI
OFFICE MANAGER

250-768-5472
wkyc@westkelownayachtclub.com

SIMONE PETERSON
TREASURER

778-363-1425
treasurer@westkelownayachtclub.com
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EXTRA INFO

REMINDER TO 
MEMBERS
A reminder to all members 
using power on the docks 
to check that they have the 
correct cord end for the 
outlet. Boats normally come 
with a 30 amp cord end and 
since most of our outlets on 
G, H and B are 20 amp, they 
require an adaptor.
Please contact Al James with 
any questions.

Come on down to the club and spend your fun money. 
There are plenty of events where you can use your 
fun money, so have some fun and use it! Remember, 
if you don’t use it, you lose it.

SURF THE PENDOZI!
Remember you can move up and down from the Table of Content to any article and back with the click of your mouse.
Just click the article in the Table and to return click the return arrow at the end of the article.
Not working? Try this:
Click the Pendozi to open >>> In the top right corner click "Open with a different Viewer" >>> Click drop down arrow >>> 
Click "Other" >>> Click "Internet Explorer" (or try the other options)

P L E A S E
B E  A D V I S E D
All water outside the 

Pendozi is non-potable

BAR HOURS
Thursday.......... 5-11pm
Friday............... 5-11pm
Saturday........... 2-11pm
Sunday............... 1-7pm

Club access to washrooms is 
available between 7am and 11pm

ATTENTION

NOTE

PARKING

Please remember to have your membership 
card available when attending other clubs. 
Don’t forget to sign in, including at our club!

Please ensure your vehicle has the 
WKYC window sticker clearly visible 
on your windshield when parking in the 
WKYC parking stalls.
If you need one please ask the bar or office.

Please try to take your garbage to the Regional barrels just 
outside of the gate. It helps save on our garbage disposal!

LOST ITEMS

REMINDER

GOT PHOTOS?

Please notify the office if you have lost something in the 
moorage basin. Things surface all the time and we never 
know who they belong to.

No animals in the Clubhouse at any time. No animals on the 
deck when food is being served (Health Dept. rules). Animals 
are to be leashed at all times and please scoop up.

If you have fun or interesting photos suitable for use in or 
on the cover of the log, please contact Kathy at the office 
for information on how to get them to us.

?

We only have one disabled parking stall, so be 
sure to display a placard if parking there.
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CLUB INFO

West Kelowna Yacht Club

4111 GELLATLY ROAD
WEST KELOWNA, B.C. • V4T 2K2

PHONE 250-768-5472 · FAX 250-768-8972 · EMAIL WKYC@WESTKELOWNAYACHTCLUB.COM

G
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HWY 
97

97th St

VISIT US AT WWW.WESTKELOWNAYACHTCLUB.COM
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